

Hugh Sutherland School
School Council Meeting Agenda
Feb 25, 2016 7:00 pm

	Action Items
<p>1. Welcome!</p>	
<p>2. Briefly review January Minutes</p>	
<p>3. Old/Ongoing Business</p>	
<p>a. Driver Training update – share options with parents if they call</p>	<p>Sheila Raposo will put it in the March newsletter, asking for interested kids</p>
<p>i. Olds – will pick kids up here, but train in Olds</p>	
<p>ii. Airdrie (\$700) – poor reviews online, but new guy has just taken over, need a min of 10 students (have only had 2 inquiries so far)</p>	
<p>iii. Will put in newsletter asking for kids who are interested, to see if there is enough interest</p>	<p>Letter to be drafted, sent home next week about cards. Sheryl to pick up gift card prizes & talk to Syna about checks.</p>
<p>b. Fundraising</p>	
<p>i. Big Box of Cards – almost underway – should be distributed next week</p>	
<p>1. Plastic bags for grade 3s, elastic around the box</p>	
<p>2. Top 20 sellers will get a pizza party</p>	<p>Dean & George to talk to teachers at levels meetings about calling down each morning to concession with numbers</p>
<p>ii. Casino – July 9 & 10, 2016 – Red Deer (HSEF AGM Feb 29, 2016)</p>	
<p>c. Concession – punch cards now active</p>	
<p>i. Teachers of grades 3-6 could call in the morning to give numbers to concession</p>	<p>Dean & George will check into liability of unsupervised kids in the weight room, and bring information to the next meeting</p>
<p>4. New Business</p>	
<p>a. Student use of work out gym</p>	
<p>i. Want a formal process for students to use it</p>	
<p>ii. High School students are currently unsupervised after school</p>	<p>Dean & George will take idea to teachers to find out their level of involvement / interest. Involving classes / as a club? Talk to town about watering it Sheila Raposo will put it in the newsletter to find volunteers (weeding, watering, care in summer). Tilly & Dean will involve their class.</p>
<p>iii. Have a sign-in sheet that is being used</p>	
<p>b. Gardening project – need a committee to manage – volunteer(s) to head up? Will need teacher approval once draft plan created (could also have someone email out to look for volunteers)</p>	
<p>i. Amber Neilson? Tilly Heenan?</p>	
<p>c. Year-end current year planning report (Admin)</p>	
<p>i. Presentation by George</p>	<p>Laura-Lee Hrabok will fill in applications for Trickster and the grant</p>
<p>d. Survey reviews</p>	

<ul style="list-style-type: none">e. Drama residency (Approved by parent council)<ul style="list-style-type: none">i. Government funding has decreasedii. Trickster – has funding with a troupe to recognize treaty 7, for grades 3-12. Then choose 30 at-risk or first nations kids to work further at a conference in conjunction with 3-4 other schools.<ul style="list-style-type: none">1. Grant max is \$15 0002. Need \$11 000 (due in spring 2017) would have to raise about \$8500<ul style="list-style-type: none">a. Will use card moneyf. Enhancement committee meeting Feb 29, at HSS @7:00pm <p>5. Chinook’s Edge – Sheldon Ball</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">a. Budgeting is underway – transportation is struggling, doesn’t address the capital needs. Should be buying 7-8 new busses every year, but it is not in the budget<ul style="list-style-type: none">i. Looking at fees, or to cut servicesii. Big issue is urban bussesb. Bill 8 – bargaining<ul style="list-style-type: none">i. Some issues will be provincial, others will be by division <p>6. Principal’s Report Report cards – March 18 Parent Teacher Interviews – March 23</p> <p>7. March meeting date? March 30</p>	<p>Someone needs to take minutes (Sally isn’t here)</p>
--	--